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SUNSMART 
POLICY         

No Hat! 

No Play! 

 

Hats must be worn at all 

times when playing  

outside.       

 

IMPORTANT 
DATES 

Term 1  

  School Photos 

Thursday  8th  

February 

Interschool Sports 

Friday 16th Feb 

Parent Teacher  

Interviews 

6th March & 7th 

March 

Curriculum Day  

March 9th 

Labour Day  

March 12th 

 

Change in Newsletter… 
Dear Parents, 

Welcome back everyone. I hope you enjoyed the holidays with your children.  It is 
wonderful to hear that everyone is feeling refreshed and students are happy and  

eager to be back at school. I am very excited to begin the new school year and look forward to 
working with the whole school community to ensure the best possible teaching and learning for 
the students of Albanvale Primary School. 

Newsletter 
As Albanvale endeavours to become a more technologically savvy school, this will be our final 
paper newsletter. We encourage families to update their email addresses with the office so that 
you can be on our mailing list to receive the newsletter in this environmentally friendly way.  
Alternatively it can be accessed via our website.  
Preps 
We look forward to welcoming our 2018 prep students tomorrow. At present our prep students 
are undertaking department required assessments; this valuable information will be used by 
teachers to ensure they are meeting the learning needs of all students. 
A reminder to parents that prep students will continue to have Wednesdays off during February.  
Welcome New Staff 
We welcome the following new staff to the Albanvale PS Team: 
Nicole Koroneos- Grade 5/6K 
Damla Osman- 1/2O 
Kristy Maisano- Prep M 
Amy Garretto- Performing Arts 
Jessica Bickham- Student Engagement & Wellbeing  
Please make them feel welcome. 
Assembly 
The whole school assembly provides an opportunity for the whole school community to meet 
and share student achievements for the week. We encourage parents to attend.  
In 2018 whole school assemblies will be held at 3:00pm on Mondays in order to maximise teach-
ing and learning time in the timetable. 
Head Lice 
We have had a couple of reports of head lice this week. Unfortunately head lice are a part of all 
schools and are easily transferred from student to student through close contact. We ask that 
you support us in keeping head lice under control by checking your child’s hair each week and 
treating if necessary. Please refer to the attached pamphlet on how to treat head lice.  
Education Costs 
A notice outlining 2018 Education Costs for essential items was sent home to all families in 2017. 
The fees provide students with the whole year’s supply of additional resources not supplied as 
part of the curriculum e.g. Sports Awareness. A breakdown of the school fees is provided in the 
notice. It is requested that families return forms with payment as soon as possible. Parents re-
quiring support with school fees are asked to present at the office in order to organise a pay-
ment plan.  
All families with a current Health Care card - Financial Assistance for Camps, Sports and Excur-
sions 
The Victorian Government introduced a fund to assist families with the cost of camps, sports and 
excursions so that all children are able to access learning opportunities beyond the classroom. 
Parents with a valid means-tested concession card are eligible to apply for the $125 annual 
amount, which is paid directly to the school for the benefit of your child and will be allocated by 
the school towards camps, sports and/or excursion costs for your child. We will be sending home 
a letter and application form for families to complete for each child. The forms must be complet-
ed and returned to school so that the school can enter the application on line.   
 
Sue Vermezovic 
PRINCIPAL 

Our Value in Term1:  Excellence  

Having high expectations and striving to achieve beyond your personal best 



8.45 - 9.00 students in  

classroom 

11.00 -11.30 Recess    

1.30 - 2.15 Lunch 

  3.15 School Finishes  

——— 

Term 1 Finishes 

Thursday 29th March 

 
 

 

 

We have many items in ‘Lost Property’  

without names, therefore we are unable to 

return these to the rightful owners. Please 

clearly label clothing and hats with your 

child’s name, to enable us to return them 

as soon as possible.  

Please check at ‘Lost Property’ or the   

office for any other lost items such as      

jewellery.  
 

 

 

School Day 

  Attendance 
Getting to school every day and 

on time every day means: 

You are being ‘Responsible’ for 
your learning. 

If your child is not at school by 
9.30am a text message  will be 

sent , 
requesting you to  

contact the school. 
On 9367 2197 



 

 



PAYMENTS using BPAY or DI-

RECT DEPOSIT 

 

You can now make all your payments via in-

ternet banking for e.g. Camps, excursions, in-

cursions and fees.   To assist you with this the 

office can print out your statement which will 

have your unique  BPay Reference and 

Biller Code and school banking details 
 

After making payments online it is important 

to let the office know what you have paid for 

by returning student payment envelope 

the school with the following details: 

BPay/Direct Deposit on (date) 

__________ Receipt No. ______________ 

student:__________________________  

Student ID:___________  Class:_____ 

Payment for:______________________ 

 


